                                             Indian Cove Resort
Wednesday, September 18

Vincent Posey - President

 Minutes 
1. Call to order

1. Please silence phones

2. Meeting is being recorded
3. As a reminder the meeting will follow the agenda. Scheduled agenda items will be discussed first in order of the agenda. Discussion of items not on the agenda would wait until the end of the board meeting.
4. Secretary roll call... Vinny, Jonathan and Randall Present

2. Manager’s Report (Jackie)

1.  Culligan plans on doing the upgrades to the water treatment plant on the 26 and 27 hopefully 

will not take to long. They will try and minimize the amount of time without water.

2.  Van is scheduled to raise the electrical at the back sewer lift station on Sept 28

3. Total outstanding of $38000 in dues left to collect.

4. August 6 new members and 11 transfers 1142 memberships

5. We have some new employees down stairs 

6. Halloween coming up will be collecting guest fees on Friday and Saturday

3. Treasurer’s Report (Jackie)
1. Southern bank Money market $491809, Operations $12888, Payroll $6674, Store $26077

2. First Carolina $70882

3. Union Bank Money Market $161793

4. Town Bank CD $100000

  IV.      Old Business

1. update on water plant

 Upgrades should start on the 26 and 27 

2. update for Halloween 

Looking for volunteers 

3. update on winter rentals 

We have 14 already signed up. If you go ahead and pay your deposit you can pick your site.
V.  New Business.

1.  .Storm went well out of power for a couple of hours had debris and branches to clean up. As to evacuation the Board will follow the recommendation of Virginia Beach.

2.  This winter we will be doing some work in the RV storage so we will be moving campers from storage to sites to do the work.

VI. Members forum.

Member asked about putting a red tag on their camper and not stating the reason for the tag. Security not understanding the rules their self. Also asked not to zip tie tags. 

Member asked about winter storage when would it start and what is the fee. We are waiting to see how many winter rentals and how much room we need for the RV storage work. 

Motion to Adjourn all were in favor.
